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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E
Public Meeting

Tuesday, June 6, 2017
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6E convened at the Watha T. Daniel/Shaw Library, 1630 7th Street, NW, Washington, DC, on Tuesday, June 6, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.   
Present:
Alexander M. Padro, Chair, ANC 6E01
Frank S. Wiggins, Vice Chair, ANC 6E03 (arrived at 6:37 p.m.)
Alex Marriott, Treasurer, ANC 6E05

Anthony Brown, ANC 6E02

Alvin Judd, ANC 6E06 (arrived at 6:40 p.m.)
Kevin M. Rogers, ANC 6E07
*A vacant position exists in 6E04.
I. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

Chair Padro called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m.  The roll was called and the presence of a quorum was noted.

II. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION:  Commissioner Brown moved and Commissioner Padro seconded that the Agenda be approved as submitted. The Motion passed unanimously, 4 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, and Rogers) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.  [Commissioners Wiggins and Judd had not yet arrived].  
III. RESIGNATION OF ANC 6E04 COMMISSIONER LILY ROBERTS

Chair Padro announced that Commissioner Lily Roberts (who served as Secretary) resigned May 30, 2017.  He expressed his appreciation to her for her service.  ANC 6E is in the process of getting passwords etc. from her so that Minutes, etc. can be posted on the website.  Ms. Roberts’ resignation leaves a vacant position in ANC 6E04.  The vacancy will be posted in the DC Register on June 9, 2017 and this will kick off the process for getting a successor.  [See Section XVII for more details].


IV. ELECTION OF NEW ANC 6E SECRETARY

MOTION:  Commissioner Padro moved and Commissioner Rogers seconded that Anthony Brown be elected the new ANC 6E Secretary.  The Motion passed unanimously, 4 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, and Rogers) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.  [Commissioners Wiggins and Judd had not yet arrived].  

V. PSA REPORTS      

Crime statistics for the indicated periods are as follows:


	Crime stats for 1D Police District
	Number of crimes reported between:
	

	Crime Type
	5/1/16-5/31/16
	5/1/17-5/31/17
	Change

	Homicide
	0
	0
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	Sex Abuse
	0
	2
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	Robbery Excluding Gun
	2
	2
	

	Robbery With Gun
	2
	0
	

	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Excluding Gun
	8
	0
	

	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Gun
	0
	1
	

	Total Violent Crime
	12
	5
	

	Burglary
	2
	1
	

	Theft
	30
	25
	

	Theft F/Auto
	36
	21
	

	Stolen Auto
	4
	4
	

	Arson
	0
	0
	

	Total Property Crime
	72
	51
	

	Total Crime
	84
	56
	


	Crime stats for 3D Police District
	Number of crimes reported between:
	

	Crime Type
	5/1/16-5/31/16
	5/1/17-5/31/17
	Change

	Homicide
	1
	0
	

	Sex Abuse
	0
	1
	     

	Robbery Excluding Gun
	4
	1
	

	Robbery With Gun
	1
	0
	

	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Excluding Gun
	0
	2
	

	Assault Dangerous Weapon (ADW) Gun
	0
	0
	

	Total Violent Crime
	6
	4
	

	Burglary
	0
	1
	

	Theft
	14
	15
	

	Theft F/Auto
	34
	17
	

	Stolen Auto
	4
	2
	

	Arson
	0
	0
	

	Total Property Crime
	52
	35
	

	Total Crime
	58
	39
	


Officer M. Boucheron of 3D (PSA 308) reported on crime for the first 30 days compared to the same period last year.

Captain Jonathan Dorrough of 1D (PSA 103) reported on crime in the Mount Vernon Square area.  He urged residents not to leave valuables in their vehicles. He noted that Violent Crime is down.  He also stated that the mountain bike police patrol has been very effective.

VI. RATS:  PRESENTATION AND Q&A ABOUT RAT ABATEMENT SERVICES (DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH)

Gerard Brown (202-535-2636), Program Manager, Rodent Control, of the Department of Health (DOH) spoke regarding rat abatement services.  He opened his remarks by stating that rodents are more abundant now because of the warm weather.   DOH has a Rat Riddance Program Initiative which urges residents to store their garbage in metal or heavy duty plastic containers with tight fitting lids.  The program also provides residents with free wire mesh to prevent rate burrowing.  The Department of Health’s rodent control management program works with DC agencies such as DPW, DPR, Water & Sewer Authority, and DCRA.  The best form of contact for residents is to call 311.  If residents see a rodent infestation, they should reach out to their neighbors with a petition asking them to provide their addresses and signatures and then submit same.  He closed his remarks by stating that the District has a program for businesses that establishes a grant program to defray the cost of leasing a commercial trash compactor.   Eligible businesses could receive up to $10,000.

VII. 1805 WILTBERGER STREET, NW:  REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR BOARD OF ZONING ADJUSTMENT APPLICATION FOR A SPECIAL EXCEPTION TO ALLOW CONSTRUCTION OF A THIRD FLOOR ADDITION AND PENTHOUSE (HECTOR M. BURGOS) [6E02]

Mr. Burgos requested ANC 6E support for his amended BZA application scheduled to be heard by the BZA on June 28, 2017.  He is asking for special exceptions from the general penthouse requirements and penthouse setback requirements and for variances from the nonconforming structure requirements, penthouse height requirements, and lot occupancy requirements to permit the addition of a third story and roof deck to an existing two-story, one-family dwelling at 1805 Wiltberger Street, NW.  He stated he has addressed his neighbors’ concerns about wood decks and that all materials will be fire retardant.  The issue was raised that the Commission had not seen the new drawings.  Mr. Burgos assured commissioners that he will submit the new drawings to ANC 6E.

MOTION:  Commissioner Brown moved and Commissioner Padro seconded that ANC 6E support the request of 1805 Wiltberger Street for the special exceptions from the penthouse setback requirements and variances from nonconforming structure requirements, penthouse height requirements, and lot occupancy requirements to permit the addition of a third story and roof deck, and that said support be communicated in writing to the Board of Zoning Adjustment (BZA).  The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, Wiggins, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.   






VIII. 601 K STREET, NW:  REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR ZONING RELIEF REQUIRED FOR 190 ROOM HOTEL (DOUGLAS DEVELOPMENT) [6E05]

Drew Turner, Development and Project Manager for Douglas Development, spoke regarding their request for ANC 6E support for zoning relief required for a 190 room hotel at 601 K Street, NW.  Areas of relief requested are:  (1) rear yard/closed court requirement of 22’; proposed 12’; (2) K Street setback frontage; (3) 14’ minimum height retail.  There will be no parking, however they plan on using a valet service and will lease 50 spots from 655 K Street, NW.  The applicant appeared before the Zoning Committee last Thursday and the Committee recommended support of the zoning relief requested.  Discussion followed that a traffic study be conducted.

MOTION:  Commissioner Brown moved and Commissioner Padro seconded that ANC 6E support the zoning relief requested by Douglas Development for construction of a 190 room hotel at 601 K Street, NW, contingent upon a traffic study being conducted to minimize traffic at 6th and K Street, NW, and that said support be communicated in writing to the Board of Zoning Adjustment (BZA).  The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, Wiggins, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.   

IX. 801 K STREET, NW:  REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR LEASE AND RENOVATION OF CARNEGIE LIBRARY AS APPLE LEGACY STORE (APPLE/EVENTS DC) [ANC 2C01]

Apple’s Director of Real Estate Development spoke regarding their request for support for a lease and renovation of the Carnegie Library as an Apple Legacy Store.  Currently the Carnegie Library serves as office space on the second floor for the Historical Society of Washington, DC (which will remain) and as an events venue by Events DC.  Apple plans to restore the building to its original grandeur and historical character.  In addition to its Legacy Store, Apple will offer free open-to-the-public concerts, art exhibitions, workshops for teachers, photography classes, and coding classes for children.

MOTION:  Commissioner Padro moved and Commissioner Wiggins seconded that ANC 6E support the Apple/Events DC leasing of the Carnegie Library as an Apple Legacy Store and that said support be communicated in writing to Events DC, the DC City Council, the Office of the Mayor, and HPRB.   The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, Wiggins, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.   









X. CAPITAL BURGER, 1005 7TH STREET, NW:  REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR NEW CLASS C RESTAURANT LICENSE WITH SIDEWALK CAFÉ (CAPITAL BURGER HOLDINGS, LLC) [6E04]

The applicant’s attorney spoke regarding the request for ANC 6E support of Capital Burger, 1005 7th Street, NW,  for a new Class C Restaurant License with a sidewalk café.  This will be a new restaurant specializing in burgers.  There will be an entertainment endorsement.  Total occupancy is 326.  There will be a sidewalk café with 48 seats.  Hours of operation for the restaurant are Sunday through Thursday, 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m., Friday and Saturday, 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 a.m.  Hours of operation for the Sidewalk Café are Sunday through Thursday, 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. and Friday and Saturday 8:00 a.m. to Midnight.  Hours of Operation for Live Entertainment are Sunday through Thursday, 6:00 p.m. to 2:00 a.m. and Friday and Saturday, 6:00 p.m. to 3:00 a.m.  ANC 6E’s ABC Licensing Committee met and recommended approval.  However, there was concern about parking; the applicant will list information about public transportation and where parking is available on its website.

MOTION:  Commissioner Padro moved and Commissioner Brown seconded that ANC 6E support the request for a new Class C Restaurant License with a Sidewalk Café of Capital Burger, 1005 7th Street, NW, with a stipulation that information about public transportation and parking be included on their website, and that said support be communicated in writing to the ABC Board and ABRA.     The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, Wiggins, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.   

XI. FRENCH QUARTER BRASSERIE & OYSTER BAR, 1544 9TH STREET, NW:  REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR SUBSTANTIAL CHANGE APPLICATIONS FOR ENTERTAINMENT ENDORSEMENT AND SUMMER GARDEN (JOSEPH B. CROSSWHITE) [6E01]

The French Quarter Brasserie & Oyster Bar has taken over the space at 1544 9th Street, NW, formerly occupied by Shaw Bijou, and is seeking ANC 6E support for their substantial change applications for entertainment endorsement and summer garden before the ABC Board and ABRA.  There will be seating for 99 spread across two floors.  There will also be patio dining. The upstairs will be used for live jazz and blues music and stand-up comedy.  The applicant appeared before ANC 6E’s ABC Licensing Committee last week and the committee supported their application for stipulated and permanent liquor licenses and summer garden and entertainment endorsements.    

MOTION:  Commissioner Padro moved and Commissioner Brown seconded that ANC 6E support the stipulated and permanent liquor licenses and summer garden and entertainment endorsements of French Quarter Brasserie & Oyster Bar, 1544 9th Street, NW, and that said support be communicated in writing to the ABC Board and ABRA.  The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, Wiggins, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.   



XII. CLOAKROOM, 476 K STREET, NW:  APPROVAL OF SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT RE:  ROOFTOP SUMMER GARDEN PROTEST (476 K, LLC) [6E05]

Chair Padro advised that at its Public Meeting on March 7, 2017, ANC 6E had protested the request for support for a substantial change (new summer garden) to the Class C Nightclub ABRA License of the Cloakroom.

He noted that a Settlement Agreement was later reached to address noise issues which called for construction of an enclosure with a retractable roof.  The roof would close at 10:00 p.m., seven (7) days per week and there would be no music in the summer garden.  He also noted that there are seven (7) roof top bars nearby and that there are comparable establishments that have approvals for second and third story rooftop enclosures.

Commissioner Marriott stated that the Settlement Agreement that was sent to ABRA was unbeknownst to him, and the rest of the ANC, and asked the Commission to reject the approval of the Settlement Agreement.  He advised 128 of his constituents filed their own protest, and by voting in favor of the Settlement Agreement, their protest would be extinguished.

Chair Padro called upon the other commissioners for their opinions on the matter.

MOTION:  Commissioner Marriott moved and Commissioner Wiggins seconded that ANC 6E reject the approval of the settlement agreement that was sent to ABRA and that said rejection be communicated in writing to the ABC Board and ABRA.   The Motion passed, 4 yeas (Commissioners Marriott, Wiggins, Rogers, and Judd) – 2 nays (Commissioners Padro and Brown) – 0 abstentions.

MOTION:  Commissioner Marriott moved and Commissioner Wiggins seconded that Commissioner Marriott be designated as ANC 6E’s representative at the scheduled ABRA Hearings.  The Motion passed, 4 yeas (Commissioners Marriott, Wiggins, Rogers, and Judd) – 2 nays (Commissioners Padro and Brown) – 0 abstentions.

XIII. PERRY SCHOOL COMMUNITY SERVICES CENTER, 128 M STREET, NW:  REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF GRANT APPLICATION FOR SUMMER CAMP (PSCSC) [6E07]

The Perry School Community Services Center, 128 M Street, NW, submitted a grant application in the amount of $3,000 to hold a summer camp from June 26 to July 28, 2017 for 25 children from the Shaw, Northwest One, and Mount Vernon Square communities.



MOTION:  Commissioner Padro moved and Commissioner Judd seconded that ANC 6E support the grant application in the amount of $3,000 submitted by Perry School Community Services Center, 128 M Street, NW, to hold a summer camp from June 26 to July 28, 2017 for 25 children from the Shaw, Northwest One, and Mount Vernon Square communities, provided that ANC 6E receives confirmation from the Office of Neighborhood Advisory Commissions that the grant is an allowable expense and a certificate of good standing is submitted from the Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs (DCRA).  The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, Wiggins, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.

XIV. GRACE COMMUNITY CHURCH SERVICE FEST:  REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR PERMIT APPLICATION TO USE KENNEDY RECREATION CENTER FOR EVENT ON 7/8/17 (GRACE COMMUNITY CHURCH) [6E02]

MOTION:  Commissioner Brown moved and Commissioner Padro seconded that ANC 6E support the permit application of Grace Community Church to use Kennedy Recreation Center to hold an event on July 8, 2017, and that said support be communicated in writing to the Department of Parks and Recreation (DPR).  The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, Wiggins, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.

XV. CAPITAL GRID PROJECT:  PRESENTATION ON ELECTRICAL INFRASTRUCTURE PROJECT WHICH INCLUDES NEW MOUNT VERNON TRIANGLE SUBSTATION (PEPCO) [6E07]

Chris Taylor, Pepco Public Affairs Manager, provided a brief presentation on the Capital Grid Project.  The Capital Grid Project will be a major investment in the Capital area through its three key initiatives:  (1) Upgrading three existing Pepco substations (Takoma Substation, anticipated timing 2018-2022, Harvard Substation, anticipated timing 2019-2022, Champlain Substation, anticipated timing 2022-2026); (2) Building a new substation in Mount Vernon Triangle, anticipated timing 2018-2022, and (3) Installing approximately 10 miles of underground transmission cable, anticipated timing 2018-2022.

XVI. NORTHWEST ONE, NORTH SIDE OF UNIT BLOCK OF K STREET, NW:  CONSIDERATION OF DEVELOPER PROPOSALS FROM FOUR BIDDERS FOR DISTRICT-OWNED PARCEL – COMMUNITY BUILDERS, IBF DEVELOPMENT, MONUMENT REALTY, MRP REALTY (DEPUTY MAYOR FOR PLANNING AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT) [6E07]

Lee Goldstein, Project Manager, Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development (DMPED) provided an overview of Northwest One, a part of the District’s “New Communities Initiative,” established to revitalize severely distressed subsidized and public housing into vibrant mixed income communities.  The RFP was released on September 22, 2016 and closed on December 15, 2016.  Development teams presented their proposals on April 1, 2017.  

DMPED narrowed the proposals down to four (4) bidders:  Monument Realty, Community Builders, MRP Realty, and Harmony Place.  

Chair Padro asked the developers to give a brief overview of their proposals in the order presented above.

Chair Padro stated that the Development and Zoning Committee met last Thursday and ranked the proposals.  The rankings were calculated based on the number of points assigned by each Commissioner to each proposal with “1” being the most preferred and “4” the least preferred.  The lowest score results in the first choice by the Commission.  He called upon each commissioner to provide their rankings.  They are outlined as follows:

	
	1st
	2nd
	3rd
	4th

	Brown
	Monument
	Harmony
	MRP Realty
	Community Builders

	Judd
	Harmony
	Monument
	Community Builders
	MRP Realty

	Marriott
	Monument
	Harmony
	MRP Realty
	Community Builders

	Rogers
	Harmony
	Community Builders
	MRP Realty
	Monument

	Wiggins
	Monument
	Harmony
	MRP Realty
	Community Builders

	Padro
	Harmony
	MRP Realty
	Monument
	Community Builders


The rankings ended up as follows: 1:  Harmony (8) points; 2:  Monument (12) points; 3:  MRP (18) points; 4:  Community Builders (24) points.

MOTION:  Commissioner Padro moved and Commissioner Brown seconded that the rankings as outlined above of ANC 6E’s Development and Zoning Committee be communicated in writing to the Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development (DMPED).  The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, Wiggins, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.
XVII. OTHER NEW BUSINESS   

Gottlieb Simon, Executive Director, Office of Neighborhood Advisory Commissions, outlined the process for filling the Ward 6 vacant position.  He stated that the June 9, 2017 issue of the DC Register will carry an announcement of the vacancy.  On Monday, June 12, 2017, interested candidates can go to the Board of Elections and pick up an election petition.  Candidates have three weeks to get 25 registered voter signatures and then submit their petition to the Board of Elections.  Then a special election will be held. 


XVIII. OLD BUSINESS

None.

XIX. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF ANC 6E 05/02/17 MEETING

MOTION: Commissioner Padro moved and Commissioner Marriott seconded that the Minutes of the ANC 6E Public Meeting of May 2, 2017 be approved with corrections to be submitted to the Secretary.   The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Wiggins, Rogers, Marriott, Brown, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.

XX. APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT

Approval of the Treasurer’s Report was deferred until the July 5, 2017 ANC 6E Public Meeting.  

XXI. APPROVAL OF EXPENSES

MOTION:  Commissioner Marriott moved and Commissioner Padro seconded that the invoice submitted by Karen Jehle in the amount of $125.00 for recording services for the ANC 6E June 6, 2017 Public Meeting be approved.  The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Brown, Wiggins, Marriott, Rogers, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.

XXII. announcements

None.

XXIII. next meeting

Wednesday, July 5, 2017, Watha T. Daniel/Shaw Neighborhood Library, 1630 7th Street, NW, 6:30 p.m.

XXIV. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:    There being no further business to come before the Commission, Commissioner Padro moved and Commissioner Marriott seconded that the meeting be adjourned.  The Motion passed unanimously, 6 yeas (Commissioners Padro, Wiggins, Brown, Marriott, Rogers, and Judd) – 0 nays – 0 abstentions.   The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
